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  July 2016 
 
 
 
Dear Friends and Supporters, 
 

President Barack Obama is a lame duck president.  However, this is not stopping him from 
inflicting as much damage on the American way of life as possible before he leaves office at the end of 
the year.  We have seen his continued efforts to change America.  He has been successful through his 
unconstitutional use of “executive orders” to accomplish his goals.  By this I mean, he usurps the 
authority of Congress and does what he personally believes is best.  Congress is to carry out the will of 
the people as they make it known to their elected senators and representatives.   

 
In this month’s Educational Update, we address the Obama Administration’s latest efforts at 

sexual perversion, that is, the rights of transgender persons to use bathrooms and locker rooms of their 
personal choice, regardless of their actual physical gender.  This cycle of events would not be 
happening, except for the unnatural obsession Obama has with perverse and abnormal sex.   

 
This obsession continued even in spite of the attack at a gay nightclub in Orlando by a radical 

Islamic terrorist.  With volumes of information continuing to accumulate on the Islamic terrorist 
connection, Obama still refuses to label it as such.  Yet, at the same time, he reaches out to the LGBTQ 
community, as if the gays in the nightclub were attacked by ordinary Americans.  Commentator Brit 
Hume clearly summed it up when he explained that Islam treats homosexuality as a capital offense in 
many of the Middle Eastern countries.  The attack was related to Islamic theology and terror, not 
Christian or Jewish Americans’ beliefs that homosexuality is a sin. 

 
Rather than finally recognizing the reality of Islamic terrorism coming to America, Obama 

preached gun control and tolerance.  Make no mistake, the Pulse nightclub tragedy will become the 
new Stonewall Inn (Google it) of the gay rights movement.  We will see continued attacks on and 
diminution of religious freedom because we cannot accept the sins of perverse sex.   

 
Of course, the story in Orlando will continue to develop.  We will have more facts.  We do not 

know where it will lead.  One thing we are afraid of is that the Obama Administration will continue to 
tolerate Islamic terrorism, while advocating gay rights as “civil rights.”  Did you notice in Obama’s 
first address after the tragedy his reference to gay rights as being “civil rights”:  “The place . . . is more 
than a nightclub – it is a place . . . to advocate for their civil rights.”  Make a note of that and the 
implications mentioned in this month’s Educational Update. 

 
Thank you for your prayers and financial support of SLI.  Hopefully, the political races will 

dial back a bit and we can have a nice summer. 
 

       Yours very truly, 
   
 
 
       A. Eric Johnston  


